2018-2019学年度第一学期期末质量检测 高一英语试题

2019.1

本试卷共10页,四大题,满分150分。考试用时120分钟。 世

主意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生首先检查答题卡是否整洁无缺损,监考教师分发的考生信息条形码是否正确;之后务必用0.5毫米黑色字迹的签字笔在答题卡指定位置填写自己的学校、班级和姓名,同时,将监考教师发放的条形码正向准确粘贴在答题卡的贴条形码区,请保持条形码整洁、不污损。
- 2. 选择题每小题选出答案后,用2B铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其它答案,答案不能答在试卷上。不按要求填涂的,答案无效。
- 3. 非选择题必须用 0. 5毫米黑色字迹的签字笔作答,答案必须写在答题卡各题目指定 区域内相应位置上,请注意每题答题空间,预先合理安排;如需改动,先划掉原来 的答案,然后再写上新的答案;不准使用铅笔和涂改液。不按以上要求作答的答案 无效。
- 4. 考生必须保持答题卡的整洁,考试结束后,将答题卡交回。

第 1 卷 选择题

第	一部分 单项选择(共	15 小题;每小题 1 分	·,满分15分)	
1	—Jerry, have you ever b	been to the Great Wall?		
J	—Yes. I the	re with my parents last	year	
	A. go	B. went	C. will go	D. have gone
2.	My friend's new hotel in	n Wanda Plaza	_ two years ago, but I	there so far.
	A. has opened; haven'	t been	B. was opened; haver	n't been
	C. opened; haven't gor	ne	D. has been open; have	ven't gone
3.	The 2022 Winter Olymp	oic Games i	n China. I'm sure it will be	e a great success.
	A. hold	B. will hold	C. were held	
4.	Look at the building! It	now and it	will be the tallest in our cit	ty.
	A. is being built			
5.			your handwriting.	
	A. to read		C. to see	D. in seeing

6. The students love the teachers can ma	ake their lessons fun.	
A. whom B. who	C. whose D. v	which
7. I can't remember the place I lived ma	any years ago.	
A. that B. which	C. where D. v	what
8. He talked happily about the men and books	interested him greatly in	the school.
A. which B. who	C. that D.	it
9. Next month, you'll spend in your ho	metown, is coming.	
A, where B. when	S. that D.	which
10. I bought two ball-pens yesterday in the superm	arket, writes well.	
A. none of which	B. neither of which	
C. none of them	D. neither of them	
11. I don't know he still lives here after	r so many years.	
A. whether B. where	C. what D.	when
12. Please tell me last year, because I r	really want to know.	
A. where does your sister work		
C. where your sister works	D. where your sister worke	d
13. —What did your parents think about your deci	ision?	
—They always let me do I think I		
A. when B. that	C. how D.	what
14. Please remind me he said he was g	going. I may be in time to see his	m off.
A. where B. when	C. how D.	what
15. On hearing the news, I was too _	to sleep.	
A. exciting; excited	B. excited; exciting	
C. exciting; exciting	D. excited; excited	
第二部分 阅读理解(共20小题;每小题2分		* To the same
第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分3	0分)	
阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和	D 中 洗出最佳答案, 并在	答题卡上将该
阅读下列短义,从母题所结的A、B、C和	ID I, WILLIAM ME	101210
项涂黑。	11 Ulasta have a am	ant traval?
Hi, friends, would you like to travel? Then he	ow would you like to have a give	cat traver:
Here are some great tips for you if you will make	a journey.	
Kingsway Hall Hotel		
We offer quality service in Kingsway Hall H	lotel. This location puts guests	in easy reach of
A. Deitich Museum and	Piccadilly Circus. Our hotel a	lso has modern

We offer quality service in Kingsway Hall Hotel. This location puts guests in easy feach of many places, such as the British Museum and Piccadilly Circus. Our hotel also has modern Western food, and offers a perfect dining environment. The lounge bar is a comfortable place to enjoy a drink while watching the tourists. There are hundreds of dining choices within walking

distance. Non-smoking rooms are ready for guests.

Hilton Docklands Riverside

Located on the bank of the Thames, our hotel is about two miles east of Tower Bridge and 36 miles from London Heathrow Airport. Our hotel has a beauty salon, a flower shop and a swimming pool. The hotel also offers laundry services, babysitting, shining shoes, and local area transportation.

Windermere Hotel

Located in the center of London, our hotel puts guests within easy reach of London's well-known buildings. Buckingham Palace and the Royal Parks are just a short walk away. Within 1. 5 miles you can visit Westminster Abbey and the Houses of Parliament. The theatres, Harrods shopping center, and the designer shops of Sloane Square and Knightsbridge are all only a short walk away or a taxi ride away.

16. What does Kingsway Hall Hotel provide for its guests?

A. Chinese food.

B. A lounge bar.

C. Smoking rooms.

D. A swimming pool.

17. What is special about Hilton Docklands Riverside?

A. It offers different kinds of service.

B. It offers a reasonable price.

C. It has convenient transport.

D. It has delicious food.

18. Where is this passage most likely to be found?

A. A storybook.

B. A travel guide.

C. A technical report.

D. A geography magazine.

B

SGEM (Speak Good English Movement) 2008-2009 was started on 26 August, 2008 with the simple key message — "I Can". I can help others improve their English. I can take action to improve my English. I can speak good English if I want to. This year's Movement focuses on Singaporeans in the workplace, particularly service and retail staff.

The Movement has planned many programs to help you develop and improve your English.

To get regular news on our latest programs, sign up for our newsletter!

SGEM is a movement just held in Singapore to encourage people there to speak grammatically correct English. It aims to get Singaporeans to speak English with confidence at work. The movement was started in 2000 by Prime Minister Goh Chok Tong.

The central message of the movement is to get Singaporeans to speak in standard English so as to be understood by all English speakers and to pay attention to accurate pronunciation.

Each year, new themes are developed to keep the movement relate to the lives of Singaporeans.

The movement has also been especially successful in reaching out to Singaporeans from all fields of life with help from our partner organizations in their special areas. This has allowed Singaporeans in all areas who want to improve their spoken English to choose from a wide range of programs, activities and courses all year round.

- 19. What is the main purpose of SGEM?
 - A. To improve Singaporeans' English.
 - B. To tell people about Singapore.
 - C. To help Singaporeans write in English.
 - D. To correct mistakes of Singaporeans' English.
- 20. What does the underlined word "accurate" in the fourth paragraph probably means?
 - A. Common.
- B. Professional.
- C. Special.
- D. Correct.

- 21. What can be inferred from the passage?
 - A. People in the service and retail staff aren't able to speak English.
 - B. The Movement has been ignored by the government of Singapore.
 - C. Themes and the key message of SGEM are the same each year.
 - R. SGEM provides people in different fields with programs and activities.
- 22. What does the last paragraph mainly tell us?
 - A. The main aims of SGEM.

- B. The influence of SGEM.
- C. The ways to take part in SGEM.
- D. Programs SGEM will offer.

C

Today, I felt terrible - my head was full of problems and confusion. I decided to take a walk even though I didn't know where I would go. The most extraordinary thing happened when I was out on this walk. I saw an old man sitting on a chair. He was a seller of second-hand shoes. He seemed so tired and nobody was buying his shoes.

I wanted to give him something but I had not brought anything with me. Then, a little girl came toward him. I heard the child say, "Grandfather, may I polish your shoes?" That old man took pity on her, smiled and he gave her a shoe to polish. The girl said, "I polish the shoe because I need money to buy my brother a new school uniform." The old man answered, "Oh, little girl. Just stop doing this. Come with me and I will buy you a uniform."

Then they walked to a market (I followed behind) and he bought her a uniform. The girl was so happy. She said, "Thank you so much for doing this." Then she left, leaving the old man smiling. He walked away from the market, but I stopped him.

I whispered in his ear, "You are a hero! Thank you for your kindness!" As I walked away, I

glanced back and I could see him still smiling. I was blown away by the kindness I had just seen. Someone who had so little himself was able to show such incredible generosity! Amazing!

My own sadness had completely disappeared, chased away by the light of this kind act. I began realizing that I have a lot to be thankful for.

- 23. Why did the girl want to polish shoes for the old man?
 - A. To support the old man's business.
 - B. To show her pity on the old man.
 - C. To earn money to buy something to her brother.
 - D. To attract the attention of passers-by to buy more shoes.
- 24. What can we know about the old man from the passage?
 - A. He has not enough to eat and wear.
- B. He is very cold to others.
- C. He is a kind and generous man.
- D. He is in a poor health condition.
- 25. What words can be described the girl's character?
 - A. Friendly and caring.

- B. Greedy and kind.
- Enthusiastic and impatient.
- D. Mean and sad.
- 26. What may the author learn from the old man?
 - A. Compared with helping others, personal sadness is not important.
 - B. One should live by one's own work not by others' help.
 - C. One shouldn't look down upon the one who needs help.
 - D. Even though one has little, he should try to help others.

D

Technology is everywhere. We see it any place we go and, in fact, almost all of us carry some piece of technology with us every time we leave the house. What I always forget, though, is just how useful and powerful technology can be when we want to help others.

There is not a single room in my house that does not have some electronic devices lying around in it. Whenever I am at home, I am almost always using at least one electronic device. If you walked into my living room on any given day, you would find that, first, I have the television on. At the same time, I usually have my laptop resting on my knee, or I will be using my mobile phone, even when I'm not at home, I am always using my phone, and at work or in cafés, I sit down and connect to the local wireless network on my laptop.

I must say that I waste a lot of time on the computer and the time I spend on it could be much better spent if I were to take up a little online volunteering.

The technology we carry about everywhere can have a great power to do good for the world

and to help others, and recently I discovered just how much online volunteering there is to do in the world. From using your language skills to do translations, to developing and managing projects and helping with IT work, there is so much that so many people can do to help people in their own countries and across the world. The United Nations, in fact, has a huge page with "Volunteers Recruited" on its website.

This work can support the poor and help charities who cannot pay for staff members. Many organizations only require you to work an hour a week-some even less. And the support provided by online volunteers can really help make a difference to those in need.

27.	What can we know about the writer from Parag	graph 2?
	A. He uses technology a lot.	B. He works in a café.
	C. He is a computer engineer.	D. He likes modern music.
28.	What does the underlined word "Recruited" in	Paragraph 4 mean?
	A. Ordered. B. Wanted.	C. Visited. D. Warned.
29.	What should people spend more time with tech	hnology?
	A. Working on computer programs.	B. Keeping the Internet safe.
	C. Inventing electronic products.	D. Helping people in need.
30.	What can be the best title for the passage?	
	A. Website Design	B. Internet Organizations
	C. Online Volunteering	D. Online Translation
全法		填入空白处的最佳选项, 选项中有两项为多
余选	项。	
		o you feel you are successful? Here are some
way	s to help you have a happier and more success	ful life.
	.31 Instead of saying, "Why is this h	appening to me?" you say, "What can I learn
fror	n this?" Trust that anything difficult in l	ife is temporary. Then life will get better.
		ver know what we are truly made of. Therefore,
we l	become stronger and more confident in the pro-	ocess.
	1 It actually works! Don't say it do	pesn't work until you've tried it. We all have a
blue	eprint for our lives and making plans will help	us realize it.
	The set people around you honestly.	34 If you truly care about your friends,
fam	ily or someone else, they'll stick with you thr	ough high and low because they know you care
	Refuse to compare your progress with other	s. It will only serve to destroy your confidence.

Everyone is at different st	ages in their lives. If y	ou understand that you're	e right where you're
supposed to be, then it wor	't matter what others a	re doing. You are unique v	with special qualities.
talents, skills and so on.	35		
A. Pay attention to your in	magination.		
B. The power of making ;	plans cannot be ignored	4	
Try to learn from the d	ifficult situations you r	neet.	
B. Everything you've exp	serienced has been in pr	reparation.	
E. There is no one like yo	a, so how can you com	pare yourself to others?	
F. It is through the toughe	est times we learn what	we're capable of doing.	
%. People can see right th	rough you and can feel	whether you're honest or	not.
第三部分 完影填空(井	20 小题: 每小题 1.5	5分。 満分 30 分)	
阅读下面短文。享新	其大意,然后从36~	55 各题所给的 A、B、C	:和 D中,选出最佳
选项,并在答题卡上将设	以 项涂加。		
Every morning, Catho	erine takes exercise aro	und some gardens in our r	seighborhood. One
morning, she was walking	36than usual_	and it was still dark.	
As she was walking.	a cyclist came up to	her, 37 her handb	ag and sped off. She
38 him shouting "	thief, thief". A man fi	arther ahead must have	39 her or seen
what had happened. He w	as washing a car with	a bucket of401	sear him. He took the
bucket and poured it onto			
The cyclist drove off	the street and 41	his bike. Some other pe	sople rushed over. My
friend Catherine was42			
him. She asked the boy			
THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE		47 . He said that the	
beat up his father and hurt			
and didn't know what else			
		She looked into the boy	y's eyes and then took
out some 51 from he			
and that he shouldn't do it			
was in fact well brought up			
THE RESIDENCE OF THE PARTY OF T			ald be the last time that
The boy left thankfull			nd be the last time trait
he boy tried to steal somet	hing		
6. A. better	B. faster	C. longer	D. carlier
17. A. took	B. threw	C. cut	D. wanted
8. A. went through	B. ran after	C. turned to	D. looked at

39. A. heard	B. known	C. helped	D. caught
40. A. paint	B. oil	C. sand	D. water
41. A. fell off	B. looked for	C. threw away	D. got on
42. A. satisfied	B. worried	C. surprised	D. pleased
43. A. respect	B. kill	C. praise	D. hurt
44. A. why	B. bow	C. when	D. whether
45. A. promised	B. agreed	C. explained	D. suggested
46. A. teacher	B. boss	C. farmer	D. worker
47. A. disappeared	B. failed	C. developed	D. changed
48. A. friends	B. feelings	C. neighbors	D. family
49. A. sorry	B. clever	C. thirsty	D. excited
50. A. mostly	B. deeply	C. hardly	D. exactly
51. A. food	B. fruit	C. drink	D. money
52. A. easy	B. dangerous	C. wrong	D. common
53. A. advice	B. encouragement	C. step	D. order
54. A. living	B. story	C. joke	D. mistake
55. A. realized	B. hoped	C. imagined	D. decided
The state of the s			

第11卷 非选择题

第四部分 英语知识运用(共四节, 满分65分) 第一节(共10小题: 每小题1.5分, 满分15分)

阅读下面材料。在空自处域入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

Keeping a diary in English is one of the effective _____ (way) to improve our English writing abilities.

Compared with other forms of writing, it is shorter and takes ___57 __ (little) time. It can help us to develop the habit of thinking in English. If we stick to this practice, gradually we'll learn how ______ 58 __1 (express) ourselves in English. In keeping a diary in English, we certainly run up against many difficulties. Firstly, it often happens that we have trouble _______ find) proper words and phrases to give expression to our mind. Secondly, there are many idiomatic ways of saying things in Chinese. And it is ___60 __ (extreme) hard for us to put them into English properly.

As far as I am concerned my 61 Oduggest) is that we should always have a notebook and a Chinese-English dictionary or easy reach. Whenever something 1.63 (1865) us, we can first put it down in our notebook and then look up in our dictionary. We can also turn to our English teacher for help, if necessary. In short, I believe that it is 0.64 great use to keep a diary in English for 65 development of our writing skills.

高一英语试验 第 8 页 (於 10 页)

第三节 短文改错 (共10小局,每小周1分,滴分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同豪之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。作文中共有 10 处错误,每句中最多有两处。错误涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加: 在缺词处加一个温词符号(人)。并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除, 把多余的词用斜线(1)划掉。

修改。在错的词下而一模线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

往意: 1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词。

2. 只允许锋改 10 处, 多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

When I was a boy, my parents often passeme a hug, took me to play on the vegetable garden and took many photo of me, because they cared about my safety, and kept me away from any hurt. While I was growing up, they give me more and more "love", and I thought it began to hurt me. When I was student, they often told me many rules. For example, I wasn't allowed to using my mobile phone. However, I thought I was old enough to do what I wanted to do, so I often talked back to them angry. Later, my teacher has several talks with us. Finally, we came to know that we really loved with each other, but the way to get along with each other was not correct. I regretted treating them like that. They gave me much chances to make my own decisions.

第四节 书面表达 (满分 25 分)

假设你是李华。你所在的城市欲将一个古老的图书馆拆掉(take down) 并将建成一个现 代化的电脑中心, "拆与不拆"引起了的热议。请你给 Shenzhen Daily 写一封邮件, 谈谈 你的想法, 内容包括:

- 1. 写信的目的;
- 2. 你的看法:
- 3. 你的愿望。

注意: 1. 词数: 100 左右;

2. 开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数;

Dear Editor,

Yours, Li Hua